
 

Skippers Booster Club Meeting Minutes 
June 12th, 2018 

MHS Writing Center 
 

Attendees:  Stacy Joslin, Traci Peterson, Carol Koyonen, Christine Galbreath,  Mary Rivers, Deb Hanson, 

Sue Cruikshank, Jamie Grivich Pelletier, Beth Homeister, Ted Schultz, Shannon Huepel, Denise O’Callaghan-
Cole, Lori Orman, Nicholle Durkee, Donni Rice Torres 

 
Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by Traci Peterson at 5:48 p.m. in the MHS Writing Center 

 
Activities Distribution:  None 

 

 
Activities Director Report:  

 2017-2018 School year has been a great year 
o Ted’s 8th year at Minnetonka 
o Thankful for all that the club does and appreciates the club members steadiness and stable 

vision 

 
Co-President’s Report:  

 Traci motioned the approval of the Executive Board Members. Stacy seconded the motion. Board 
voted and motion carries.  Board was approved. 

 Stacy motioned for Shannon Huepel for Membership, Traci seconded the motion. Board voted and 
motion carries.   

 

Vice President’s Report: None 

 

Secretary’s Report:  
 Traci motioned the approval of the May meeting minutes.  Nicole seconded the motion. Board voted 

and motion carries. Minutes were approved. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 06/12/2018 
 

Treasurer’s Report:   
 Distributed the Profit and Loss reports for the club 

 Distributed the Club Year to Date Cash  
o Net Cash to Distribute $79,189 

 Last year we had $71,140 

 P.O. Box is paid 

 The little amount of excess money from the senior party fund will be used for the thank you ad for 
sponsors  in the paper 

 

 
Communication’s Report:  

 Flyer for next year’s back to school packets is almost done but wanted to double check a few things  
o Still tax deductible 
o Still will offer activity passes 
o Possibility to advertise for senior party in the packet? 

 
Committee Reports: 

Membership/Website:  
 Welcomed Shannon Heupel after the official board vote 

 

Booster Store:  
 2017-2018 year went well 

 Inventory is low, which is great 

 Appreciated all the volunteers 
 

Senior Party 

 About 64% attendance for 2018 graduates 

 61 signed up the night of, after the ceremony 
o Didn’t expect that big of a number 
o Ran out of forms 
o Not enough volunteers to support the rush 

 U. S. Bank was a tough venue to organize the busses 

 Hard for people to see the signage of where to go 
o Was blue and white, suggests bright yellow for next year 

 People were shocked about the amount of scholarships given out 
o Years prior the school helped pay for and recognize those in need 

 In April, Mary Beth Wiig let Donni know that the school was no longer offering to 
help with scholarships 

 We had no way of knowing who should or shouldn’t get a scholarship so gave 
one to anyone that asked 

 Idea for next year is to add a button for sponsoring another student when 
signing up 

 



 06/12/2018 
 

 Communication about the party was hard to get the word out 
o Relied on social media 
o Email from the school was hard to get published 

 End of the night prize distribution ran out of time 
o Supposed to be back at MHS at 5 and didn’t leave the venue until 5 a.m. 
o Next year, do the distribution in waves throughout the night and big items at the end 

 Collected the lanyard to be used for the next year party 

 Has been working with the 2018-2019 Senior party chairs for 2 months and will meet again in 
July 

 

Old Business:  None 

 
New Business:  : None 

 

Adjourn:  Meeting adjourned by Traci at 6:50 p.m.  with budget meeting to follow 

 
 

 

 


